
Adobe Acrobat ® Software underwritten by: 
Roderick Dyke 

Archives for UFO Research, 
News and Information Services 

C U F O NSM 
The Computer UFO Network 

http://www.cufon.org/ 
email@cufon.org 

 

Dale Goudie – Information Director, Jim Klotz – SYSOP, Chris Lambright - Webmaster 
 
 

Adobe Portable Document Format Version of 
A PRELIMINARY STUDY OF UNIDENTIFIED TARGETS OBSERVED 

ON AIR TRAFFIC CONTROL RADARS 
Civil Aeronautics Administration Technical Development Report No, 180 

May 1953 
 
 
PDF version created and posted 14-June-2002. 
Originally posted on CUFON 22-June-1999. 
 
A PRELIMINARY STUDY OF UNIDENTIFIED TARGETS OBSERVED ON AIR TRAFFIC 
CONTROL RADARS, CIVIL AERONAUTICS ADMINISTRATION Technical Development -
Report No, 180, May 1953.  Concludes that unidentified “blips” seen on Washington DC radars 
in July 1952 were weather related effects. 
 
Of note is that the report ignores the incidents of July 26, 1952 and concentrates on Washington 
DC “blips” of the previous weekend and on radar observations in August 1952 and in locations 
other than Washington DC.  Of course July 26 1952 is the main date of the famous “Washington 
Nationals” UFO sightings over Washington DC.  This report makes its point partially by not 
treating all aspects of these famous sightings. 
 
These sightings remain controversial since “debunkers” contend that the official position is 
correct: that temperature inversions caused the radar reflections, and some have gone so far as to 
assert that the inversions were responsible for the visual as well as the radar-visual aspects of the 
sightings.  Conversely, “believers” contend that temperature inversions were present, but of 
insufficient magnitude to account for the radar and visual sightings.  This latter appears to be the 
case from official information available. 
 
It is important to see that these famous sightings were part of a much larger UFO "flap;" many 
reports were recorded all over the world in 1952.  Quite a few of the Project Blue Book reports 
from 1952 are among those reports which remain classified "unknown," as indeed are the 
sightings over Washington DC July 26, 1952. 
 
- Jim Klotz CUFON SYSOP 
 










































